BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

Via Zoom Teleconference
Water’s Edge (WE) Condominium
Thursday, October 15, 2020
Board Members (In Attendance)
Candice Grams
President
Matt Salzer

Vice President

Pam McIntosh

Treasurer/Secretary
Tony Stewart

Member at Large

Board Members (Absent)

None
Management (In Attendance)

Kelly Lang

Property Manager, KPA Management
Rachel Blackwell
Recording Secretary 
Meeting Called to Order

Ms. Grams, President, called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m.
Unit Owners Forum
A resident inquired about the expenses from the deck project as she believes that the project is over budget and would like to know if the overage will impose a special assessment on the unit owners. The Board as well as Management informed that there is no special assessment forthcoming, the Association expected the overage.
A resident asked whether the asphalt in the parking lot would be repaired as there was an underground leak that caused the issued. Management informed that the repair would take place very soon.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Grams, seconded by Ms. McIntosh to approve the September 17, 2020 Board meeting minutes as presented.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Deck Project

Management reported Walker and Associates did submit change order #5 for the change in address of the last decks. CRG is awaiting the permit from Fairfax County in order to begin the work.
Pool
Premier Pools has completed the winterization of the pool. As Premier’s contract is up the Board will be putting the pool management contract out to bid for the 2021 season.
Legal

Association Counsel is reviewing a construction easement from Fairfax Water to install new pressure valves. This will provide a more stable water pressure for the community.

Grounds Maintenance

The grass outside of building six has been removed by CLS and treated and over seeded the area. 
Gutters
A cleaning will take place near the end of October or the beginning of November. There will be one final cleaning for the year after all the leaves have fallen.
On-Site Maintenance

Brock has been performing several different tasks to include storm clean-up, power washing breezeways, painting, replacement of deck boards and drainage work.
Deck Maintenance
Notices were sent to all residents regarding deck maintenance to be completed by November 15th. If the sealing was performed by Brock resident do not need to submit proof as he has a list that has been submitted to Management.
Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting continues to be postponed until it can be held safely. 

Draft 2021 Budget

Management will email the Board the draft budget for review in the next few days. The budget will be discussed at the November meeting.

New Business
The Board, along with the Association’s engineer, is working on a Resolution to allow the installation of a roofing system to the upper level decks that will not cause drainage issues to the lower level decks. Once the Resolution is finalized it will be distributed to the membership. 

Next Board Meeting
The next Board meeting is scheduled for November 19, 2020. The Zoom link that was used tonight is now permanent and will be used for every meeting moving forward. The meeting id is 829 4933 1854 and the password is 12345.
Polybutylene Pipe Replacement
This project is approximately 50% complete. COVID-19 has put this project on hold as it takes several different contractors to enter units to complete the replacement. The Board is hopeful the project will resume in 2021.
Executive Session

The Board entered into Executive Session at 7:13 pm to discuss architectural modification requests. Executive Session concluded at 7:55pm. 

Results of Executive Session

A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Mr. Stewart to approve the camera installation for account number 510-083. The motion carried unanimously.

Ratification of Email Approvals
A motion was made by Mr. Salzer, seconded by Mr. Stewart to ratify the email approval of the removal of bushes for account number 510-147. The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Ms. Grams to ratify the email approval of the installation of a cherry tree near the front entrance as a dedication to Ms. Houston. The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Mr. Stewart, seconded by Ms. McIntosh to ratify the email approval of the reorganization of the Board. The motion carried unanimously. The positions are as follows:
Candice Grams
President
Matt Salzer

Vice President

Pam McIntosh

Treasurer/Secretary

Tony Stewart

Member at Large

A motion was made by Mr. Stewart, seconded by Ms. Grams to ratify the email approval of window replacement for account number 510-208. The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Ms. McIntosh, seconded by Mr. Salzer to ratify the email approval of the installation of waterproofing to the underside of the deck for account numbers 510-064 and 510-012. The motion carried unanimously. 

Adjournment
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:05p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Rachel Blackwell

Recording Secretary
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On March 12, 2020 Governor Northam declared a State of Emergency due to COVID-19. Due to this declaration, this meeting was held via electronic means, Zoom Teleconference.


